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Delaware PTA supports the Department of Justice’s proposal to invest Delaware’s windfall revenues in a long-term program to improve the lives of Delaware’s at-risk youth. Budget cuts in education stand to have a disproportionate impact on Title I schools as they depend more heavily on federal dollars than higher income schools. The Hope Trust for Delaware’s Kids will help restore funding for early intervention and supports for children birth to 24 months. This is not only critical for early identification of possible school supports and services, but it is critical in giving low income children the best possible start in life. 

Furthermore, this proposal will support quality early childhood options for low-income children, provide more after-school and summer enrichment programs and provide additional funding for Delaware’s high-poverty schools. Delaware PTA believes that the proposal, as written, will allow for recipient schools/districts and/or community organizations, to develop a plan to sustain their programs beyond the four-year funding period. Each of the proposed initiatives under the Hope Trust for Delaware’s Kids is supported by a current National PTA position statement or resolution as indicated below. 

Position Statements

· Early Identification and Interventions for Children with Mental Health Needs
· Elements of Comprehensive Health Programs
· National Health Reform and Access to Care for Children, Youth, Families and Pregnant Women
· Nutrition for Children and Families
Resolutions
· Resolution on After-School Programs

· 
Resolution on Mentoring of Youth in Quality Programs




Therefore, Delaware PTA urges its members and local unit associations to support this initiative by singing the petition at https://actionnetwork.org/petitions/invest-in-kids-now-help-all-delawareans-later
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